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DEADLINE FOR ALL ISSUES IS THE 20TH OF THE PRECEEDING MONTH 

YOUR WINDELLAMA NEWS IS PRINTED BY BUSINESS REQUISITES, GOULBURN 

 

Annual Subscriptions  -  please send your   details and 
$25  (cheques payable to ‘Windellama News’)  to cover 
the annual cost of postage. 

All cheques please post to: 

The Secretary, PO Box 705, Goulburn. 2580 

* Unpaid subscriptions will be cancelled after one month 

If you have any short articles, anecdotes, or   something 
else interesting about yourself, your family, or the 
community; please write it down and drop it in our 
letterbox at the Hall. We will edit it and publish it in the 
Windellama News. 

A LOCKED POSTAL BOX IS AT THE FRONT OF THE 
HALL, 3444  OALLEN FORD RD, IN THE STONE 
WALL FOR THE  COLLECTION OF ITEMS FOR 

PUBLICATION  

Items left in the box after the deadline will not be 
collected or included in the News 

Articles, adverts, etc may also be sent by email to: 

newswindellama@gmail.com 

Adverts sent by email will not be inserted unless 
payment is received by the deadline. 

It would be greatly appreciated if anyone sending 
money to the  Windellama News would include their 
name and address and a note saying what it was for 
and put it in a sealed envelope. This would avoid a lot of 
confusion and uncertainty .  

Our Policy on Receipts 

The Windellama News makes out a receipt for all      
advertising payments made to the paper. We don’t post 
out receipts to save cost and we assume that the      
appearance of the advertisement in the paper could  
normally be taken as proof of payment.  

If you require a posted receipt please include a stamped 
self-addressed envelope with your payment. 

Notice to advertisers, article 
submitters & readers 

The Windellama News is published and authorised by the Windellama 
Progress Association Inc. Whilst every care has been taken in the  
production of the News & publishing to the web page on the community 
website, the editor takes no responsibility for any inaccuracies, errors or  
omissions. All such contributors by forwarding advertising, notices, & 
articles, agree to indemnify the publisher & warrant that the material is 
accurate & neither deceptive nor misleading, in breach of copyright, 
defamatory or in breach of any other laws & regulations.  

The responsibility for  advertisements complying with the Trade      
Practices Act lies with the person, company or agency  submitting such 
for publication. Original material appearing in this newsletter is       
copyright. It may be reproduced in part or in whole for the benefit of the 
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Community Notice Board 

October 

17   Bungonia Wine and Cheese Nightt 

18   Windellama Markets 

22   Windellama Garden Club High Tea 

25   Progress Meeting 

November 

7 Field Day 

9 Tarago Men from Snowy River March 

12 Oallen Ford Bridge Opening 

28  Brigade Get Ready Day 

 

Coming Events… 

Bungonia Wine and Cheese Night 

Saturday October 17th at the Bungonia 
Community Hall 

Come along to get to-gether and meet other 
residents, a chance for newcomers to 
introduce themselves.  

Everyone brings whatever they want to drink, 
alcoholic or/& soft and nibbles & finger food.  
This is not a fund raiser so leave your purse at 
home. First drink poured about 7pm.  

This at the Bungonia Community Hall and is a 
Progress Assoc. Event 

Garage Sale 

Sat 10th Oct “ Crooked Creek” 1080 Cullulla 

Rd Tarago   Collectables/Antiques/  Tools  & 

much more. 48 445329 

Do you have a problem with 
the  Council roads? If so, then 
sign the petition at Johnno’s 
shop.  

Coo-ee We Want You to Step Back in Time in 
Tarago 

 
On Monday 9th 
November 2015 
the 100 years re-
enactment of the 
Men from Snowy 
River will march in 

Tarago and we invite you to be part of this 
historical experience.  If you have a family 
connection you are most welcome to join the 
march down Boyd Street from the Tarago Hall 
to the Tarago School.  Those not marching 
please step back in time and come and line the 
street to witness and cheer on this piece of 
history re-enacted in our village and join us at 
the Tarago School for the service and then 
back at the Hall for lunch provided by the 
Tarago & District Progress Association Inc 
(TADPAI). Please see the full details of the 
Tarago part of the march in the article of the 
October issue of the Tarago Times and the full 
itinerary of the march and details can be found 
on the website 
www.themenfromsnowyriver.com.au. 

Beware Thieves About 

Around 10 - 11pm on the night of Monday 
14th September , a place out on Inverary Rd 
was broken into whereby the offenders, in a 
truck, stole a number of pieces of agg. 
equipment from the shed. The same truck was 
also heard on a neighbouring property. 

Keep a look out for your property and the 

property of your neighbours.  

http://www.themenfromsnowyriver.com.au
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 All mechanical repairs 

 Breakdown service available 

 Travel to you 

 Motor re-builds 

 New car services 

 Stationary engine repairs 

 Clutches, brakes 

 Tractor repairs & re-builds 

Goulburn & Southern Tablelands Newest Winery 

Cellar Door Upcoming Open Days 

 Hours – 11am to 4:00 pm 

 Sunday: 4 Octoberber 

      Sunday: 11 October  

~check website for any changes or 
call prior for a drop in visit or purchase anytime ~ 

25 kms down Windellama Road from Goulburn 
turn left into Muffets Road 

email:     admin@yarralawsprings.com.au 
web:    www.yarralawsprings.com.au 

 

133 Muffets Road, Quialigo      

Ph 4844 7188 
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  JOIN  US'' 

 

 
WINDELLAMA  SMALL  FARMS  FIELD   

SATURDAY NOVEMBER   
9AM  to   

 
 

Windellama Hall, Cnr Oallen Ford Rd Windellama Roads 

 

22 years  young and still  going strong  
 
 

*Wildlife show *Pony Poo Guessing Comp 
*Live Music * s  Activities 

*Livestock including goats, sheep,alpacas,cattle,ponies 
*Organic products *Aquaculture 

*Farm equipment * Soap making *Handyman  
* BBQ and hot and cold refreshments 

*Bee Keeping and honey production *Portable  
* Local RFS, SES, Police Stands, 

*Local suppliers of Tractors,  

 Animal husbandry *  Market  
*Nurseries *Local  wines  and lots  

 
 

Proudly sponsored  
 Hi Quality, Power 

 St  

Farm 
 

http://www.windellama.com.au/
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Windelllama Progress Assoc.  Report 

Craft @ Windellama Hall 

We have decided to continue through with 
craft this winter.   We meet from the second 
Tuesday of the month 1—4 pm. For more 
information please call Irene Turner on  
48445 214.  

REPORT FROM WINDELLAMA PROGRESS ASSOC. 

The next meeting of the Progress will be held on Sunday, 25th October and we are hoping that lots 
of local residents can attend. 

The meeting will commence at 11 am and the meetings normally last approximately one hour. 

The Progress is looking at projects to undertake from the Village Reserve Funds granted to them 
from Goulburn Mulwaree Council. 

Come to the October meeting and share any ideas you may have in relation to improvements at 
Windellama Community Hall. 

Our new awning has now been erected and the concrete slab has been laid for the band on Field 
Day. 

Windellama Community Hall is the PLACE TO BE!! 

 

Christine Woodcock - Secretary 

Wanted to contact -  
 
Adolph from the Mayfield area who bought 
my .410 shotgun 2 yrs ago - please phone me 
urgently 0n 48459147 - Geoff.  This is very 
important. 

WINDELLAMA PROGRESS HALL ASSOCIATION INC 

Change Dates to Suit the Community! 

NEXT MEETING will be held Sunday, 25th October 2015 

 

11 AM 

 

Dates for future meetings have been changed to enable more members 
of the local community to attend 

We need you and your ideas!!  We would love to see you at this 
meeting. 

Come and meet other residents and support your local community. 
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ELECTRICAL LICENCES: 

NSW Lic.No 198855C 

NSW Lic.No 498875S 

ACT Lic.No 2009576 

QLD Lic.No C13290 
 

ACCREDITATIONS 

  AUS C.E.C. Design & Install Grid Connect               
 & Stand Alone Solar Systems #A3632173 

RON WENBAN 
** LOCAL ELECTRICIAN 

** 

Rural * Domestic * Commercial 

PH: 0428 445 259 
Email: ronwenban@skymesh.com.au 

NSW LIC. #174303C                  ACT LIC. #2008568 
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Windellama Garden Club 

Windellama SES First Aid & CFR 

Hi Everyone 

Our last meeting was held on the 8th of September at the home of Harry and Tanya Simm.  Thank 
you for letting us into your beautiful home and gardens.. 

We discussed if we should change the date for the high tea but everyone thought a month’s 
notice was enough time for all to reply. 

We would like to thank Mick from Mick Multi trades for fixing the toilet block at St 
Bartholomews Church for us and to Keith Roach for donating a 1000 litre tank  for the toilets as 
well. 

Our next excursion is to the Tulip Top Gardens at Sutton on the 22nd September. We will be 
leaving at 9am from Harry and Tanya’s home as we will be car pooling. 

TID BITS FOR YOUR GARDEN 

It’s safe to plant out potted perennials appearing in garden centres  as the weather warms. 

Water and liquid feed regularly spring bulbs in pots as the weather warms. 

Finish mulching your garden within the next couple of weeks. 

Now is the time to plant out potted herbs.  Instead of a dedicated herb garden plant your 
herbs among your existing shrubs to discourage pests. 

Our next meeting is on the 6th October at Johnno’s Corner Shop at 10am. 

Happy Gardening  

Ros Woods  

We now have four new CFR members,this will help us immensely in our roster system, which 
means a bit less pressure on the old team. 

Congratulations and thank you for showing that you are truly dedicated to provide special service 
to the community as a whole. 

I have one new member yet to be signed up, he is interested in CFR, there are two other possible 
members who can keep him company. 

There has been a bit less activity for our CFR group so far this month. 

We, as an SES unit played host to 5 Crookwell SES members, who did the Map and Navigation 
course around Stuart’s Crossing area a couple of weeks ago. Inter Unit cooperation at it’s best. 
These people have been out to instruct us on certain courses. 

We assisted with the push bike ride around through Windellama- Bungonia and back to Goulburn 
on Sunday. There was only one chap who needed first aid.  

Regards  
Kevin Muffet 
Deputy Unit Controller  
Windellama SES/CFR     



 

Page 10 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - October 2015 

Athletics Coach  

Personal Trainer 

Marina Wenban 
 

Ph: 0439 029 313 
Accredited Athletics Australia,  

AT&FCA, Fitness Australia  

General Plumbing  
Maintenance and roofing  

Drainage  
Gas-LPG   

Renovation work  
TMV & Backflow prevention  

 
ABN 56756688933  
Licence 2009704  

Jason Tolar  
Mobile 0418227480  

evp.plumbing@gmail.com  

MICK’S MULTI TRADES 
ABN: 90 178 544 738 

Multi Skilled Tradesman 

Windellama NSW 

Lic # MVTC 126573 

Mob: 0413 059 587 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PROUDLY SUPPORTING THE COMMUNITY OF WINDELLAMA IS MICK, 

A MULTI SKILLED TRADESMAN, A DIESEL MECHANIC BY TRADE,  

ALSO  

AN EXPERIENCED HANDYMAN, GENERAL LABOURER,  

PLANT OPERATOR AND TRUCK DRIVER. 

I HAVE ALWAYS LOOKED AFTER THE LOCALS, AND CAN TURN A HAND 
TO ANY JOB SO SHOOT ME AN EMAIL OR PHONE ANYTIME, YOU’LL BE 

PLEASANTLY SURPRISED AT MY DOWN TO EARTH RATES. 
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WINDELLAMA  VOLUNTEER RURAL FIRE BRIGADE 
WINDELLAMA RURAL FIRE BRIGADE 

Report all Fires 000   Brigade enquiries 4844 5359  Yass  -  6226 3100 

& Emergencies       UHF  21 

RFS website www.rfs.nsw.gov.au             or     Brigade website www.windellamarfs.com.au 
 

Captain – Rex Hockey 4844 5147      Snr Deputy – Jim Meehan, 4844 5554 

BUSH FIRE DANGER PERIOD COMMENCES ON 1ST OCTOBER 2015 

SOUTHERN TABLELANDS ZONE 
NSW Rural Fire Service SOUTHERN TABLELANDS ZONE has declared the start to the statutory Bush Fire 
Danger Period (BFDP) as at 1st OCTOBER 2015. 
 

From October 1, any person wishing to light a fire in GOULBURN MULWAREE, UPPER LACHLAN and 
YASS VALLEY Local Government areas will require a permit. 
 

During a Total Fire Ban however, no fires of any kind may be lit 

even if you hold a permit. 

PERMITS REQUIRED From October 1 

Fines can apply if regulations are not carried out. 

** Windellama Get Ready Day – 28th November 2015 ** 
All welcome come along and meet members of the Brigade, enjoy a sausage sizzle. 

The Brigade will be holding the Rural Fire Service Get Ready Day at the Windellama Brigade Shed, 
3762 Oallen Ford Road.  This day will replace the two function days previously held the Open Day and 
the Information Day.  This is an event offering informative discussions on fire safety, 

The Coming Fire Season 

A Seasonal Bushfire Outlook report released early September has labelled the Southern Tablelands 
district as an area with “above normal” bushfire potential.  In assessing the risk, the Bushfire and 
Natural Hazards Cooperative Research Centre took into account factors such as recent rainfall, long 
term rainfall deficit and long term climate drivers.  Leading into this year, many areas have consistently 
received below average annual rainfall across successive years.  This has produced a cumulative 
reduction in soil moisture levels and increasingly dry forests and grasslands.  Take Care:  We would 
like to remind you that extreme care must be taken when working outside such as welding or using 
grinders and in particular when driving in long grass or using a slasher or mower as all these events 
can easily result in the start of a fire. 

Over the Last Month 

The Captain Rex Hockey advised that there was one incident in the last month which resulted when a 
disused campfire reignited after use from strong winds. 

Training: 

If you wish to take part in the Windellama Brigade training or be contacted by email regarding the 
monthly training details visit the Brigades website and send an online contact form or email 
windellamarfstraining@gmail.com.  For information on training dates, times and scenarios check the 
Brigade website or contact the Captain Rex Hockey 4844 5147 

www.windellamarfs.com.au 
 

MEETING AND TRAINING TIMES TO BE CONFIRMED 
General Meeting  24

th
 October – 6pm Training  24

th
 October – 1pm  

No Meeting or Training 28
th

 November 

Windellama Get Ready Day – 28th November at the fireshed 
 

Please take care on our roads and see you at the next training and meeting.  All welcome. 

http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au
http://www.windellamarfs.com.au
mailto:windellamarfstraining@gmail.com
http://www.windellamarfs.com.au
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Windellama Garden Club 

Cordially invites you to a  

High Tea 

on 

Thursday 22nd October 2015 

10:00am 

at the Windellama Hall 

 

There will be talks on 

Bush Tucker 

 

Cost: $15 per head 

RSVP by Thursday 15th October 2015 to: 

Ros Woods on 4844 5128  

or Harry Simm on 4844 7061 
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Windellama Garden Club 

Hi Everyone, 

Due to a computer glitch this should have been submitted last month. 

Our last meeting was held on the 18th August at Ros Woods’place where we discussed the wash 
up for the recent CANASSIST Cake auction.   

A great day was had by all and we would like to thank everyone for their support.  Without 
community support the day would not have been the success it was.  With your support we have 
been able to donate $3,676.30 to CANASSIST.  This is the full proceeds of the day with all costs 
incurred funded separately from club funds.  We are the third highest in donations for this region 
and only beaten by very large organisations (Goulburn Workers Club and the Goulburn Racing 
Club).  For such a small community this is a magnificent effort.  All our families have, or will be 
affected, in some way by cancer and this funding will assist at those difficult times. Without your 
support the day would not have been the success it was.   

We would like to thank everyone who assisted us on the day whether through cooking, helping in 
the kitchen, on the stall, selling raffle tickets, running the auction or just being to help buy the 
cakes. THANKYOU  ALL! 

We would like to thank Gary Laurigan who came along to the meeting to discuss the aims of the 
Progress Association. 

Our next meeting will be held on the 8th of September at Harry and Tanya’s place. 

Our next major event will be the High Tea on the 22nd October. 

TID BITS OF INFORMATION FOR YOUR GARDEN IN AUGUST 

Complete pruning of rose bushes. 

Look for Camelias and Azaleas at garden centres while in flower to plant now. 

Finish pruning crepe myrtles now as they flower on new season wood. 

Note: Fuchsia’s can only be planted up after the frosts.  

Happy Gardening 

Ros Woods 

Our Advertising Charges 
 

Classifieds - Personal              FREE      
(maximum 2 lines) 
     Month Year 11 issues)               
Small advertisement   $ 6.50      $ 65.00 
(business card size) 
Quarter page advertisement $12.00 $120.00 
Half page advertisement  $25.00 $250.00 
Full page advertisement  $50.00   $500.00 
Double page discount     $90.00 
 

Inserts - $40.00 for 400 inserts into hard 
copies 
Typesetting of adverts: $50 

PAYMENT: 
Cheques: payable to Windellama News 

PO Box 705, Goulburn. 2580 

Direct Deposit or EFT: IMB Ltd; BSB 641.800; 
A/c 200045794 with Name & advert as detail 

 

* Unpaid adverts will be cancelled    after one 
month 

* All advertising copy must be          
accompanied with payment 

 

All advertising enquiries to  

Christine Woodcock 
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WINDELLAMA HALL 
COUNTRY MARKETS 

Sunday  

18 

October 
 

LOCAL PRODUCTS FRIENDLY 
ATMOSPHERE 

FOOD & REFRESHMENTS PLENTY OF 
PARKING 

MUSEUM OPEN 

 

 

Enquiries to Bob Shaw on 
4844 5001 
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 October In  Your Garden  By Irene Turner 

This month is regarded as one of the busiest times for the home gardener. The flowering trees, 
and shrubs should be in bloom. Fruit trees should be in full flower, if you haven`t spray your 
nectarine and peach trees for curly leaf  it is too late to spray now. 

VEGETABLES-  

Seeds;- sow carrots, parsnips, beetroot, peas, cabbage, silver beet, radish. 

Cucumber, zucchini, melon-rockmelons and watermelon, start the seed in pots as they like a 
warm soil to grow in, plant them out in November in a sunny position and in a garden 
containing plenty of compost. 

Pumpkins and squash also like a warm soil to grow in, start them off in seed pots. 

Parsley and most herbs can be grown from seed this month. Capsicums and chilli seeds can also 
be grown this month. Watch for frost, cover the plants if they are in the garden. 

Sweet Corn likes  a dressing of compost complete fertilizer just before sowing the seeds. Plant 
the seeds in a block, it helps pollen from the male flowers or tassels at the top of the plants 
have the best change of falling on the female flowers half way up the stems. Space rows 60cm 
apart. Sweet corn cobs are suitable to freeze. 

Tomatoes, I would start them off this month in a green house and plant late October to 
November when the soil is warmer, and cover if there is any sign of frost. 

Beans, bush and climbing can go in now. I grow purple king climbers and have a good croup. 

Celery seedlings can go in now, but watch for slugs and snails they love them. 

If growing cabbages or broccoli watch for white butterflies cover with a net if you get to many. 

FLOWERS-  

Agertum, alyssum asters, balsam, carnation, cosmos, dianthus, gypsophila, larkspur, linaria, 
lobelia, livingstone daisy, marigold, nasturtium, pansy, petunias, phlox, schizanthus(poor man`s 
Orchid), portulaca, snapdragons, verbena. Seeds or seedling can go in now. 

Dahlia;- seedling of dwarf varieties, grow to 60cm in height, and come in colours of yellow, reds 
and pinks. These don`t require staking. 

The taller dahlias have a tuber which come in different styles and colours growing from 1.5-
2metres in height and requiring a firm stake for support. Give them some compost to grow in. 

LOOK OUT FOR FRUIT FLY- For a bait make a 5mm hole halfway up a small plastic bottle. Put in 
half a teaspoon of vegemite and some diluted fruit juice, replaced lid and hang in your tree. 
About 1 for 4 trees. Refresh fornightly. 

Roses- repeat-flowering are in bloom this month. Make sure the roots are kept moist, a deep 
watering once a week and apply a liquid fertilizer for the flowering plants every fortnight. 
Deadhead spent blooms regularly to encourage a succession of flowers, and pick off any 
diseased leaves. Keep on top of aphid outbreaks, too with a quick squirt of soap spray. 
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Angelic Reiki® “Dubbed the Healing of 
Our Time!" 
 

 
Angelic Reiki® Levels 1 & 2 Certified Course ~ November 2015 
 
Cheryl Peel and Bronwyn Griffiths 
invite you to join with us to experience this 

transformative healing modality. This course will 

give you a unique opportunity to begin the 

journey to learn the full Angelic Reiki® system as 

downloaded from Archangel Metatron, by the 

co-founders Christine Core and Kevin Core 

Angelic Reiki® is not just another Reiki or 

healing system.  It is the fulfilment of the Divine’s 

invitation for your return to Home, through the 

Angelic Kingdom of Light.  This system will 

support you on your own personal healing 

journey. It may even reveal your dharma and 

life purpose.  

 

It will give you the guidance to be able to help 

family and friends.  With further training and 

learning you can become a professional healer 

and teacher.  

 

It is open to anyone who has a desire to come 

to and work with the Angelic Kingdom of Light. 

Previous experience or not will not matter.  

 

This course includes: ~ 

Two angelic cleanses and attunements 

One archangelic initiation and blessing 

A definition and understanding of the nature of 

angelic energy 

The principles of clearing and dedicating a 

space 

Six healing methods including self and distant 

healing 

Four practical healing exchanges 

Cleansing and attuning tools 

The laws of healing according to the Divine 

 

In Atlantean times, we knew we were Divine and lived 

as such. Angelic Reiki® is one of the main triggers, here 

on Earth today, for the reawakening of this 

remembrance. 

 

Thank you for your interest in Angelic Reiki® - 
Levels 1 & 2 Certified Course.  

 

When and where:  

Friday night 27th November 2015 6.00pm – 
9.00pm  

Saturday 28th November 2015 9am – 5pm 

Sunday 29th November 2015 9am – 5pm  

at the  

CWA Rooms, 2 Montague Street, Goulburn. 

NSW  

 

Light refreshments, including lunch, are 

complimentary. If you have any other dietary 

requirements you will need to bring your own 

food as the menu is set.  

 

For registration details or any questions you 

may have, including cost and payment 

arrangements, please email 

bjgriffiths1206@gmail.com 

 

Please register as soon as possible, as a signed, 

submitted registration form and pre-payment, 

secures your place in the program.  

 

With gratitude 

Cheryl Peel & Bronwyn Griffiths 

Angelic Reiki Master Teachers
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WillowGlen Gardeners 

This month we carpooled up to the Camellia Nursery at Theresa Park near Camden (a favourite 
old haunt of Irene & Lloyd – but how things had changed over time) and were greeted with 
sunshine and warmth for the first day of spring.  

We met Wazza & Jude’s current overseas houseguests over morning tea who are looking forward 
to feeding Irene & Lloyd’s new poddy lamb tomorrow, a real farm experience for these 
international students.  Then we wandered up and down between rows and rows of camellias 
and many other types of plants & trees. 

One of our garden club members had brought camellia flowers from her home garden for 
each of the girls but actually the boys looked very 
dapper sporting them (eyes left). 

Finally, buying fever struck 
as everyone scrambled to 
sort out his or her (yes, 
mainly her) spoils from the 
nursery’s sales gazebo, all 
very reasonably priced 
(right). 

Afterwards, most of us headed to the pub at Camden and 
enjoyed a hearty meal together, a very pleasant way to relax, 
catch up with each other and chat about how lucky we were 
to have such beautiful weather.  

Our next meeting is Tuesday 6th October at Ron & Thoreen’s home at Windellama and you are all 
welcome.  

It is always good to report good news.  This year's Bargains in the Bush, held on Saturday, 
September 19, brought NPSA their best results yet.  The Cake Stall went amazingly well, as did 
the Cafe and Sausage Sizzle, and the White Elephant Stall  and Giant Book Sale rolled along 
extremely well too. 

Thanks to everyone who contributed in every way. 

Nerriga News 
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Windellama Historical Society Inc. 

OALLEN FORD BRIDGE 

The building and opening 

Up until 1934 the road between Windellama and Nerriga could not be used on a regular basis 
due to the condition of Oallen Ford crossing. There was no bridge over the Shoalhaven River then 
and when the water level was too high a detour had to be made via Braidwood. 

The matter of a bridge came before Mulwaree council on a number of occasions but as it 
was on the border with Tallaganda shire and the proximity to Nerriga it was felt it was more a 
matter for Tallaganda shire. 

James Dunn of Nerriga and others put a petition to the councils and in early 1934 an often 
heated meeting was held on the banks of the river near the crossing. Following the meeting and 

representations to the NSW. Government the go ahead was 
given to build a bridge. The cost of £1600 being funded by 
a grant of £1000 and the remainder of the cost to be 
divided between the two shire councils. 

The designs were drawn up by the Engineers of the two 
councils and Mr. J. Harrison the Mulwaree shire engineer 
supervised the work on the bridge. The bridge is of five 

spans and over 120 tons of concrete was used for the piers. Due to there being no hold ups in the 
construction because of bad weather the cost of the bridge was just over £1430. 

For years the crossing of the Shoalhaven River was a risky endeavour but the bridge 
opened up the road between not only Windellama and Nerriga but provided a road from 
Goulburn to the coast. 

Over 200 district people were present for the opening at 3 pm on 7 October 1935. The 
official party was made up of J.M. Tully and H.J. Bate MLA’s in the NSW. parliament, the Mayor of 
Goulburn Ald. T.P. Manion, President of Mulwaree Shire Cr. J.J. Walsh, Mayor of Braidwood Ald J.J. 
Roberts, President of Tallaganda council W.U. Alley, President of Clyde council Cr. Boag and the 
Minister for Local Government Mr. E.S. Spooner. 

After Mr. Spooner cut the blue ribbon and declared the bridge open a discussion was held 
to decide which car would be the first to drive over the newly opened bridge. While the party 
were making this decision a motor car could be heard in the distance and then a very travel 
stained old touring car came into view, bounced over the stones on the Nerriga side and rattled 
across the bridge without knowing the honour they had bestowed on themselves which would 
have had some people remembering the incident at the opening of the Sydney Harbour Bridge a 
few years earlier. The occupants of the car were Mr E. Shaw, Mr C. Pryke, Mr H. Alcock and Mr T. 
Alcock all of Dumbleton who had been camping near Nerriga and were unaware of the new 
bridge or the opening ceremony. 

After the opening ceremony a dinner was held at the Commercial Hotel at Nerriga followed 
by a dance, these two functions being organised by the Nerriga Progress Association. 

Tom Bryant 
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Clearing trees within 40  metres of a 
house is the most effective way to 
reduce the probability of it being   

destroyed in a bushfire. (ANU) 

Call Divall’s  
today to  

organise your          
regrowth/tree           

clearing  

The work an individual 

does to prepare their 

property also plays a 

critical role in bush fire 

management, if your 

property is not prepared 

then embers will find 

somewhere to land and 

cause spot fires. 

http://www.plosone.org/article/info%3Adoi%2F10.1371%2Fjournal.pone.0029212%20
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Nerriga Garadeners 

Oallen Ford Bridge opens to traffic 

Traffic is flowing across the new Oallen Ford Bridge. The 

two lane concrete bridge replaces the existing bridge and 

causeway crossing of the Shoalhaven River. The new 

bridge was built five metres higher than the previous structure to ensure it remains open unless 

there is extreme flooding in the Shoalhaven River. 

 The new approaches have straightened out some tight bends and the previous load restrictions 

will no longer apply. 

 The project cost $3.2 million in total. The NSW State Government 

contributed $2.7 million to cover the cost of the bridge and 

Goulburn Mulwaree Council has funded the approaches. 

 Mr Warwick Bennett, General Manager of Goulburn Mulwaree 

Council thanked the local community for their understanding 

during the construction period. 

 ‘Council appreciates the patience of local residents, especially in 

the last phase of the project when the road was closed, adding to 

daily travel times.’ 

 The project was a combined effort by bridge building contractor, 

CivilBuild, Consulting Engineers Land Team, local earthmoving 

contractor, Divalls and Council’s own work crews. 

 ‘Each is to be congratulated for the successful completion of this 

project, in what were at times, trying conditions.’ 

 Mr Bennett went on to say, ‘Windellama district residents are 

delighted with the new bridge and improved access over the Shoalhaven River. Goulburn 

residents are looking forward to a smooth drive to the Coast in time for summer.’ 

It is eighty years since the Oallen Ford Road had a new bridge. Workers discovered the original 

commemorative stone marking the opening of the previous bridge in September 1935. 

There will be an official ceremony to open the new Oallen Ford Bridge on Thursday 12 

November. 

Original Bridge 
commemorative stone 

New Oallen Ford Bridge 

Today, Nerriga Gardeners visited the gardens of 

Sandra and Robert South, and Alison & Warren 

Stutchbury in Mongarlowe. Both well established 

gardens that have benefitted from the care and 

attention from their owners.  Mongarlowe's 

original post office resides at the South property 

also, a solar operated fountain.  Camellias abound at both property with the 

rest of the garden waiting on Spring to really arrive.    Next meeting will be 

Wednesday, October 21, details to be advised. 
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Rotary Swap Meet & Market Day at Crookwell  

Showground, Sunday 25 October 2015 

A large variety of new & old goods on offer including collectables, clothing, 
footwear & normal swap meet items. Again there will be static displays 
featuring a large number of various makes & models of cars. The swap meet is 
the destination for the 2015 Canberra – Crookwell Charity Cruised organized by 

the Falcon GT Club of Canberra. (Contact: Tony 0410 620 622 or info@falcongtclubact.com.a)  

Outdoor & indoor sites are available starting from $15 per site & a $50 lucky stall draw will 
again be available to participants. Set up from 12noon Saturday, gates open 6.30am Sunday. 
Free camping on the ground Saturday night with coin operated hot showers available. 

Entrance fee for lookers and buyers is $5 for adults and U12s free. Come along and have an 
enjoyable day at very little cost & be eligible for some great entrance prizes from our generous 
sponsors; 

 

 JD’s Rural & Hardware Supplies - $100 voucher 

 Crookwell Hotel Bistro - $50 meal voucher 

 Lost River Produce - $50 meat voucher 

 Crookwell Hire - $100 fuel voucher 

 Sydney Vintage Car Restorations 

 Paul’s Café - $50 meal voucher 

Bookings & information: T: Bill 0428 480 632 or E: secretary@crookwellrotary.com.au 

or Web: www.crookwellrotary.com.au/swapmeet.htm 

 

ALL PROFITS TO ROTARY CHARITIES & LOCAL COMMUNITY PROJECTS 
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Rusty Balls 
 Natural bush soaps 

 Pet shampoo 

 Anti-bug balls - natural 
insect repellent 

 Blind Baking Balls 

 Hand made ceramics 
 

Gary & Denise Johnson 

4844 5087 
sales@rustyballs.com 

www.rustyballs.com 

SHEPHERD’S HILL 

NURSERY 

321 George St, Marulan 

Ph 4841 1404  
Fax: 4841 1454       Mobile: 0413 047 105 

Look for the house on the hill 

 

For all your garden needs &  

acclimatised plants 

 

Potted colour, Seedlings, 
Bulbs, Fruit trees, Ornamental 

trees, Windbreakers,  

Shrubs and more  

Potting Mixes & quality soils & 
mulches. 

BUSINESS 
REQUISITES 

Sales & Service 
 Photo Copiers 

 Fax Machine 

 Cash Registers 

 Computers 

 Stationery 

 Consumables 

Ph: 4821 5109 

E: bus_req@ozemail.com.au 

10 Russell Lane, Goulburn 
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Springtime in the Bee Yard   Bob Shaw 
REQUEENING YOUR BEEHIVE 

Bob Shaw . 

Inspections of your beehive at any time of year can reveal that the bees are becoming 
savage , or that the hive is losing productivity due to reduced numbers of workers in the colony . 

A queen bee left undisturbed by man , can live up to about 5 or 6 years .As the queen ages , 
her egg-laying capacity diminishes , as does her pheromone or queen substance production . If 
she was poorly mated , or is very old , she may exhaust her stored sperm supply , and begin 
laying only unfertilised eggs , resulting in very high numbers of drones in the hive . 

All of these problems can be fixed by introducing a new , young queen to the colony. This can 
be achieved by buying a queen from a reputable queen breeder , or by breeding your own new 
queens . Probably the easiest method for the backyard beekeeper is buy a queen from a 
breeder , who with some input from you can determine and supply the best race of bee for your 
needs . Queen bees range in price from about $20 to around $28 and are sent by express post , 
to your door . They come in a small cage with some attendant workers , and a supply of food in 
the form of a plug in one end of the cage. Some queen breeders will mark the queen with a spot 
of white paint on her thorax to facilitate her easier location in the future. This may cost a little 
extra , but is worth it . 

To introduce the new queen into the colony , it is first necessary to find and remove the old 
queen , since the new and old queens will fight , usually to the death , if they are both in the 
hive . Usually the young queen wins , but may be injured , and rejected by the bees , thus wasting 
your money and possibly resulting in the eventual death of the hive , since the queen is the only 
fertile egg layer in the colony. 

Some beekeepers like to leave the colony queenless for 24 hours before inserting the cage 
with the new queen , I prefer to kill the old queen and then immediately insert the caged new 
queen between two centrally located brood combs , with the food plug end of the cage angled 
slightly upward. 

The bees in the cage , and those in the hive ,will eat through the food plug releasing the new 
queen into the colony , where she will quickly begin laying . During the release process the hive 
bees will communicate with the queen and her attendants who will pass on the new queens' 
pheromones , which will have an immediate calming effect on the hive bees . 

The beekeeper should leave the new queen and the colony alone for a week to ten 
days ,before checking to see if the new queen is laying eggs , as early disturbance can result in 
rejection if the new queen .  

Next time -  Breeding Your Own Queens 

Till then happy and productive beekeeping. 
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MYOPATHY 

‘An invisible death sentence for our wildlife’ 

By Kay Muddiman – Publicity Officer 

Domestic cats and dogs pose a serious threat to wildlife because of their natural hunting instincts. Many pet 
owners don’t think about what their pets get up to outside, but even the most docile of cats or dogs can chase, 
prey on or kill native wildlife because they are natural hunters and carnivores. 

We are all aware of the obvious physical injuries that can be inflicted by a cat or dog attack, but many are 
unaware of the (mainly) dog inflicted invisible killer – myopathy. 

What is myopathy?  

It is the collective term for many and various muscular conditions 
which can affect not only humans, but all other animal species. 

Myopathy in macropods.  (Wallabies, wallaroos and kangaroos) 

How does it happen?  

When a muscle is exerted (used) its metabolism changes from aerobic 
(uses oxygen) to anaerobic (uses stored energy in the muscles). This 
leads to the build up of lactic acid causing acidosis. Lactic acid in the 
bloodstream drops the pH in the body, affecting heart output. If the 
heart does not pump oxygen to the muscle it starts to die. When the 
muscle dies over the next 7 days, it releases a product called myoglobin (breakdown product of muscle). 
Myoglobin damages the excretion part of the kidney (the renal tubule). Other organs are affected: the lungs 
become congested and bleed. The liver becomes swollen and pale. Death will occur within 2 - 14 days after the 
stressful incident. 

Myopathy in macropods happens when an animal is under extreme stress, for example when it is being 
attacked or chased by a dog (either domestic or feral).  It is natural for us to think that if the dog did not catch 
the animal then no harm has been done; the dog had a good run, and the animal got away.   However nothing 
is further from the truth, the animal does not have to be injured directly to develop myopathy.  In reality  the 
animal may have got away, but will not escape a painful and slow death. Usually we will not see an animal in 
this state, as it will go somewhere quiet and out of sight to die. 

It is very unfortunate that this situation takes place on a regular basis in the country, as it is avoidable (when it 
comes to domestic dogs), just by keeping them contained in a yard at night when most Australian native 
animals are more active. During daylight hours when your dog may be 'out and about' with you, do not allow it 
to chase native animals.  

Every cat and dog deserves a safe home where it is loved, cared for and kept free from hazards. It is also 
possible to help your pets and wildlife co-exist safely.  So, please be alert to what is taking place around you, 
and help our native animals survive in an ever diminishing natural environment. 

Should you need advice or  help with injured or distressed wildlife, please ring our Branch Rescue Number 
– 4822 3888.  Our volunteers will be only too happy to assist. 

Until next time, 

Take care all, 

Kay 

Sources:   www.wires.org.au; Anne Fowler - BSc(Vet)(Hons) BVSc, MACVSc;  Photo: Wallaroo Mum & joey by Mark Selmes. 

Please help keep us safe!  

http://www.wires.org.au/
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WINDELLAMA PLAYGROUP 
at 

Windellama Public School 

Each Thursday  

9.30am – 11.30am 
 

BYO snacks  -   tea & coffee supplied 
 

Qualified art teacher visiting each fortnight 
 

Bring your bubs & toddlers for a fun morning 

Music, stories, sand-play, free-play, art, craft. 
 

FREE! 
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Hello Everyone, 

We will sadly miss Bruce Hush as a member of our Museum and as a friend to many of us. He was a 

wealth of information on the Windellama area, he enjoyed coming along to our excursions and we 

have some much cherished memories of Bruch, our thoughts are with his family at this sad time. 

OUR NEXT EXCURSION: 

The Old Spa will be the venue for our next excursion (weather permitting) we will 

have lunch on top of the mountain, overlooking the Shoalhaven River, after lunch 

we will head off to the Old Spa which is at the end of the water race. 4WD’s will be 

essential for the trip to the end of the water race. We also hope to visit the old 

Spring Creek school site on the way to our destination. 

DATE: Saturday 31st October 

TIME: We will meet at the Museum at 10am 

What to bring: Drinking water, good walking shoes 

Numbers will be limited, so please book in early by ringing one of the committee 

people below  

or ring Joanna on 48445125 

Come and visit the Windellama Museum and have a look at the extensive display 

on our local Anzacs, local men that fort in the 1st & 2nd World Wars, lived right 

here at Windellama. We had a lot of new visitors at the last market day, they were 

very impressed on Windellama History and how it has been preserved in our 

wonderful museum. 

The museum is open on Market Days - every third Sunday of each month, from 

9ish-am till 1ish-pm 

There is a selection of Windellama local history books by Tom Bryant and books by 

our local poet, Rex Hockey as well as the ever popular Wild Windellama by 

 Carina Clarke for sale in the museum; we also have bookmarks and postcards with 

images of early Windellama. 

Our Next Meeting will be Saturday 3rd October 2015 10am 

NEW MEMBERS and GUESTS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME 
For any enquiries please contact: Rex Hockey: 48 445147 
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TARAGO PRE-SCHOOL 
 

Open 4 days a week 

Mon – Thu 

 

Children 18 months – 6 years 

 

Standard Rate - $31/day 

Casual & half days available 

Subsidised rates on application 

 

We follow the curriculum set out by the 
Early Years Learning Framework 

Preschools NSW – Education for life 

 

 

 

 

Ph 4849 4427 
tarago.preschool@gmail.com 

 

 

Fees for Hire of Hall  
or Supper Room   

at Windellama Hall 
 

*HALL ALL DAY $200              
 DAY 4hrs or  less  $100            
 EVENING/NIGHT** $200  

 

*Includes Supper  Room & Kitchen     

** $2 per hour for heating 
 

SUPPER ROOM (Includes Kitchen)      

 ALL DAY       $80           

 DAY 4hrs or  less    $40     
 EVENING/ NIGHT $100    

# Use of the premises prior to your booked  

function will incur a surcharge of   

Supper Room Fee 

 

To Book please ring W. P. A. Secretary, 

mailto:tarago.preschool@gmail.com
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CHURCH INFO 
Catholic Church Services 

 

Parish Priest:   Fr. Dermot McDermott  

Assistant:    Fr. Assin  

Deacon:    Chris Van Gessel 
 

Presbytery & Parish Office  
Phone 4821 1022  

******** 

Sunday Mass will be at 8am on the 2nd & 4th     
Sunday at St. Patrick's Marulan. 

 
Mass Times in Goulburn are:  

Saturday Vigil Mass:  

6pm (DST) at St. Peter & St. Paul's  
Sunday: 7am. at Our Lady of Fatima,                 

Nth. Goulburn  
Sunday: 10am. at St. Peter & St. Paul's  

 

St. Joseph’s Church, Tarago 

Enquiries: 4821 1022 

CHURCH SERVICES  
 

St Bartholomew’s Windellama 

Sunday 27th October 

  

The Reverend Vanessa Bennett can be 
contacted on 4821 3631 or mobile        

0417 699 700  

 

 
 

 

St. Andrews (Anglican) - Tarago 

2nd Sunday 9am 

St. John’s - Lake Bathurst 

4th Sunday 9am 
 

 

 

NERRIGA  

ANGLICAN CHURCH SERVICES 

Held at Nerriga Church 

2nd Sunday each month at 2pm 

(Except Easter & Christmas) 

All Welcome 

Rainfall Stats 
 

16 July  to  15 August 
 

Rosewood, Windellama Road, Windellama 

58 ml / 7 days 

Gar-Den, Oallen Ford Rd, Oallen    

ml  /  days 

Johnno’s Store, Oallen Ford Rd, Bungonia     

100 ml /4 days 

Tarkierelea, Fernleigh Close, Windellama 

    ml /   days 

Bee Ranch, Oallen Ford Rd, Windellama 

85 ml/    6 days 

Corang Cottage, Braidwood Road Nerriga 

241.5 ml /  12  days  

Tarago Village 

ml / days 

Nerrimunga Creek Rd, Windellama  

76.4ml/ days 

Willy Weather     

ml /  days  



 

Page 32 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - October 2015 

 

See yourself here? 

 
This quarter page 

advertisement space is only 
$12. 

 

Email your ad & artwork to us 
today  

 

newswindellama@gmail.com 
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Classified Advertisements 

Sony Bravia HD 42” TV $200 ono Ph 
48445156 
Upright freezer $100, Free- white rollerdoor, 
no fittings Ph 0422 971 217 
 

Pine TV & display unit with 23"  analogue 
TV & digital box.  $250 for the lot. Ph 4849 
4371 
 

Teak entertainment unit, with two glass door 
display. 6x4 foot. $75.00 ONO. 
 

Double bunks, Metal, with ladder, new 
innerspring mattresses. $125 ONO  
Two wooden bed side tables with cane 
draws.$50 for two. Ph. 4849 4480 
 

Assorted Household furniture, fridge, table, 
chairs, china cabinet, T/Tennis table. 
Braidwood Road TARAGO. Ph  0417 484 944 
 
 
 

JET Wood Lathe Model 1236, 300mm bed 
with face plate & tool rest, 3 years old, good 
condition $800 o.n.o.  Phone Greg 4844 5157. 
 

Ride on Mower, Masport Mercury.  2007 
Model 20 H.P.42 inch cut.  Regular service – 
needs new Spindle Housing. $1,000. Ph 0419 
004 919 
 

1 x King Single bed  $200;1 x Single bed  
$150;1 x Single bed $100;Dressing table/
chest of drawers (8) $150; 1 x Glass TV    
table $150; 1 x Glass coffee table $50 
Ph 0411 421 416  

 

Lounges - 1x3, 1x2  + ottoman - yellow fabric, 
Matching chair in navy blue. All GC. Offers 
over $500 considered. 4849 4222 
 

Desk - large timber , 2xdraws/storage under. 
Leather inlay + matching 2drawers file cab. 
Ergo office chair. All VGC. $400 ONO 4849 
4222 
 
 

Firewood.  $150 per load. Ph 4849 4520 
for delivery. 
 

Firewood. 2 tonne truck load $430, ½ truck 
load $250.  Ph 0401 241 646  
Firewood - Split, seasoned.  Ute load - 
approx. one tonne.  Local delivery - $150 per 
load.  Ring Greg - 4844 5157. 
 

GENERAL FOR SALE 1 Roller Door + fittings suit American style 
barn $100.00 or ono. Phone Harry 48447061 
 
 

  

One mountain bike. Fair condition. $30 ONO 
One Weber Q – Barbecue. In good condition 
Converted to natural gas. $75 ONO. Portable 
shower/toilet tent for camping. Brand new. 
$30 ONO. Ring Grahame 0403 499 068 
 

Jensen audio 3 speed turntable with MP3 AM/
FM radio. Used twice $40 Ph 4844 5344  
 

ANIMAL RELATED FOR SALE 
 

Parrot Cage on stand, good cond. $150 
ONO. Ph 0429 006 745 
 

Cocky’s Cage 190cm high, 150cm wide, 
65cm depth $100.00  Ph 4844 5287 
 

Reptile  cage - 2’  x  2’  x 2   Glass enclose 
with heat pad & light & mat $250.  
Ph 4844 7168  or 0423 524 296 
 

Saddles, good condition, $350 & $200. ONO. 
Riding helmets $30 and $20. Also other gear: 
bridles, leather straps, etc. Ph 0434 286311. 
 

Miniture Shetland Gig well balanced, hardly 
used, some harness, pneumatic tyrees, 
lightweight $730 ono Ph 0403393524 

ANIMALS FOR SALE 

1 Set of lovely baby twin goats ( boys ) Born 
21/7 1 Lovely baby goat (boy)  born 28/7 All 
Friendly Phone 48445838 
Puppy, bully stag, male, white, vac., 
microchipped. $400 ONO Ph 0429 006 745 
 

Piglets - different ages so different prices. Ph 
Bob McDonald 0429 494 331 
 

Working Bull Murray Grey, $950.00 ONO. 
Ph. 0414 616 960 
 

Alpacas - lots of different colours & ages. 
From $250 each Phone Jacki 0428 298 157  
 

Angora Goats - various ages & sizes. $20-$35 
each. Ph 0428 238 204 
 
 

Quarrions (cockatiels) - $12 each      
Ph 4845 9147 after 6pm 
 

Horse part Arabian, 3 yrs old, regd, 14.2 hh, 
chestnut mare.  $3,000 Ph 0429 461 490 
 

All personal classifieds are FREE & also included in the Tarago Times 

We run your advert until you let us know when you have sold it or gained it 
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Classified Advertisements 

All personal classifieds are FREE & also included in the Tarago Times 

We run your advert until you let us know when you have sold it or gained it 

Lucerne Hay Prime soft green small bales 
$15 8 x 3 x 3 bakes of lucerne or beardless 
wheaten available phone 0428493194 
Stockcrate 1.8 x1.8 x1.2 galvanised 40 x 
40mm, Good for sheep or calves, sliding rear 
roller door VGC -$500 o.n.o. Ph 0412 421 464 
 

Mag MATE PRO 200 migwelder with 
cylinder  $400  Wood lathe  $300, diesel pump 
on trailer $1200, 2 seater aluminium swing 
garden seat fair to good condition $100, 
1000 lt plastic cube only had clean water in 
it $100, bathtub $30, 2 chairs & 1 m round 
table aluminium $30,  2 stools & 1/2 m table 
- wrought iron $40, 2 wooden 2 seater chairs 
$20 each Ph 4844 5344  
 

Two TEA20 1951 Grey Fergie Tractors. 1 
going, 1 not. 1 going extremely rare reduction 
gear (4WD) production. Still has original 
exhaust and radiator. Comes with grader and 
lifting jib atts. $6000.oo. Ph 48445545.  
 

3PL Grader blade - $350 ONO 
3PL Single tine ripper $300 ONO 
Yamaha Moto4 Quad bike - very good 
condition $2400 Ph 48459147, after 6pm 
 

Daken 4’6” Slasher  -  $800 ono  4844 7188 
 
Berends 10 disc cultivator 3 point linkage 
$500 Daken rondini spreader SPT 500 3 
point linkage $600 Phone 48445369 
 
 

WANTED 
 

Knitting wool for volunteer knitters for 
charity. Any leftover wool, any ply, gratefully 
accepted. Ph Denise 4844 5087 
 

Carpentry/installation assistance with a new 
screen door. Ph: Diane 4844 5932 
 

Wanted to meet - 4 young Angus cross cows/
heifers wish to meet quiet bull. View short 
relationship - Stud fees payable. Ph 4845 9147 
after 6 pm 
 

Everhot slow combustion stove model 204 
any condition Garry/Sharon Ph 4844 5980 
 

Rusty barbed wire. Will pick up. Ph Denise 
4844 5087 
 

Person to assist with 2-3 well behaved 
horses of afternoon, muckout, rug & feed 5-7 

Alpaca Wethers Variety of Colours, ages 12 
months – 3 years.Halter Trained Wethered, 
Needled & Shorn. $400.00 each. Phone 4844 
7267. Faye & Keith.  Quialigo. 
 

Free  puppy female 10 weeks old kelpie/staffy 
cross. Quiet child friendly. Can view both 
parents. Ph: 4833 5210 
 

15 milking goats.  A mixture of male and 
female. Friendly and well behaved. 
Price negotiable depending on number 
purchased. Ring Julia 42761489. 
 

AGISTMENT 
Horse Agistment available at 41 Burrabinga 
Road Tarago. Please phone 0429 461 490 for 
enquires 
Horse Agistment, full facilities available, 
Tarago. Enquiries 0429 461 490.  
 

CARS, BIKES, TRAILERS, etc. FOR SALE 

Toyota truck, 1988, good working order, 
with 13ft steel tray & stock crate. Ph 4829 
5123 
 

Transalloy Ute Tray 1.8 x 1.8, suit most 
4x4's, complete with dropsides and LED lights 
VGC -$1100 o.n.o. Ph 0412 421 464 
 

Polished Alloy Rear Ute Sports Bar $100 
Ph0412 421 464 
 

Aluminium Savage 4.3m Boat (1995) with 
30hp Yamaha outboard on brooker trailer.  
Front steering & canopy, electric start, radio, 
compass, plus all extras.  Always garaged & 
flushed, runs well. $5,900 ONO Call Scott 
0418 563 888 
 

Motorhome Hino Rainbow bus, 
professionally converted for two. Fully 
equipped and registered. Inspection welcome. 
Phone Bruce 0428480650.  
 

Commodore VC. Suitable for parts or 
restoration only. Make an offer. Enquiries to 
47517492 (message) or 0417750518 Peter. 
 

Camper Trailer Queen sized bed with large 
room. Plenty storage room. Coms with zipon 
canopy/shelter.  Easy to erect/store/transport. 
$3500 ono Ph 0403393524 
 

RURAL RELATED FOR SALE 
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Windellama Progress Association 

Gary Lourigan (President)    4844 5545 

Christine Woodcock (Secretary)  4844 7275 
 

Windellama Rural Fire Brigade 

Rex Hockey (Captain)      4844 5147 

Graham Kinder (President)    4844 5330 

Ellen Sylvester (Secretary)    4844 5407 
 

Windellama Field Day Committee 

Co-ordinator Grahame Woodcock   4844 7275 

Secretary Leanne Lourigan       4844 5545 

Treasurer Bob Shaw          4844 5001 
 

Windellama News 

Christine Woodcock (Secretary)     4844 7275 

Lyn Jones (Editor)           4844 5843 

Gayle Stanton    (Editor)         4844 5156 
 

Windellama Garden Cub Inc. 

Harry Simm (Secretary)     4844 7061 

Sharon King (Treasurer)     48445980 

Kevin Muffet (President)     48447143 
 

Windellama Hall Country Markets 

Bob Shaw           4844 5001 
 

Windellama Historical Society 

Rex Hockey (President)      4844 5147 

Julian Woods (Secretary)     4844 5270 
 

Windellama Landcare 

Tony Greville  (President)     4844 5047 

John Pearce (Secretary)     4844 5244 
 

Windellama CFR 

Kevin Muffet         4844 7143 
 

Windellama School P&C 

Shelly Andrews (President)     4844 5630 

Heather Caulfield (Secretary)   4844 5120 
 

Willow Glen Gardeners 

Warren Yates         4844 5350 
 

Wires (wildlife rescue) 

HeatherCaulfield        48445120  

Southern Tablelands WIRES   4822 3888 
 

Justice of the Peace 

Linda Shannon      0429 980 141 

Geoff Burns         4849 4330 
 

Nerriga PSA  

Helen Rolland (President)    4845 9115  

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 
FOR ALL EMERGENCIES 

        eg. FIRES / ACCIDENTS  

 PHONE  000 
For Mobile users & Landlines  

Important Phone Numbers 
 

Rural Fire Brigades 

Windellama  Rex Hockey  4844 5147 

Tarago  Ken Vassel   4849 4652 

Taylors Creek Dave Elward 4849 4240 

Mt Fairy/Boro  Mike Welford 4849 4623 

Bungonia  Craig White  0407 718607  

Gundary   Tony Kent   0437298200 

Nerriga  John Rolfe   4845 9160 

Bushfire Information    1800 NSW RFS 

     or  1800 679 737 

 

www.windellamarfs.com.au   or   www.rfs.nsw.gov.au 

WINDELLAMA PH: 4844 5359 or  
CHANNEL 21/209 Base 
 

AMBULANCE       000 
Ambulance Booking    13 12 33 
Goulburn Ambo Station   4827 0444 
 

Windellama SES  132 500 
Kevin Muffet      4844 7143 
Poison Info. Service    13 11 26 
Goulburn Base Hospital   4827 3111 
 

Police 

Tarago Station -  
Snr. Constable Brad Carey  4849 4411 
Goulburn        4824 0799 
 

Other 

Goulburn Railway Station  4828 5816 
Train info & bookings    13 22 32 
www.countrylink.info 
Country Energy - interruptions 13 20 80 
Lifeline        13 11 14 
Kids Helpline      1800 551 800 
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

   1 2 3 

Historical 
Meeting 

4 

5 6 
Willowglen 
Gardeners 

 
Windellama 

Garden  Club 

7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 

Craft 
Afternoon 

14 15 16 17 18 

Windellama 
Hall Country 

Markets 

19 

 

20 

Craft 
Afternoon 

21 

Nerriga 
Gardeners 

22 

Garden 
Club High 

Tea 

23 24 

Brigade 
Meeting & 
Training 

25 

St Bart’s 
 

Progress 
Assoc 

Meeting 

26 27 

Craft 
Afternoon 

28 29 30 31 

Historical 
Excursion 
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